
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: September 9, 2025 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
Jeff Fansler, Director of Transportation  

Aaron King, Assistant City Manager 

Council Action Requested: 

Resolution Authorizing a Supplemental Agreement with American Lighting and Signalization 

of North Carolina LLC for the Completion of a Traffic Signal at the Intersection of Meadowlark 

Drive and Meadowlark Knoll Crossing. 
 

Strategic Focus Area: Good Government 

 

Strategic Plan Objective: GG4: Maintaining and updating infrastrcuture and facilities 

 

Summary of Information:  

 

With the completion of the Meadowlark Drive Roadway Improvement Project the City of 

Winston-Salem Department of Transportation (WSDOT) developed plans for a new traffic 

signal at the intersection of Meadowlark Drive and Meadowlark Knoll Crossing to mitigate 

impacts to existing traffic patterns.  

 

To complete the installation of the traffic signal prior to the beginning of the school year, 

WSDOT has requested a supplemental agreement to the executed contract with American 

Lighting and Signalization of North Carolina LLC for traffic signal construction at Reynolds 

Boulevard and Shorefair Drive. This supplemental agreement would cover the full installation 

of the new traffic signal at Meadowlark Drive and Meadowlark Knoll Crossing. The original 

purchase order amount was for $471,390.81.  The change order amount for the supplemental 

work would be $188,810.00.  The new total would be $660,200.81. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Committee Action: 
 

Committee PW 09/09/2025 Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 

 

  


